Steven Sepe

From:

Julie Aguiar < jaguiar147@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, February 24, 2025 3:34 PM

To:

House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc:

Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com; sarah beatrice

Subject:

In support of Bill H-5351

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

I'm writing in support of Bill 5351, which ensures that skilled and qualified aesthetic nurses can continue to provide the exceptional care that patients like myself feel confident and safe with.

I've been under the care of my aesthetic nurse for the past three years and have always fully trusted her knowledge and find her expertise invaluable. I'm very confident in her plan of care and the procedures she performs.

To oppose this bill will perpetuate unnecessary barriers such as obtaining a qualified aesthetic professional of my choice. I will be forced to find another provider, which can be overwhelming and unnecessary considering the exceptional, qualified care I'm already receiving from a provider I trust.

I urge you to support Bill 531 to protect patient choice, continuity of care, and access to skilled aesthetic professionals.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Julie Aguiar 508-250-1148 40 Hillside Dr. Taunton, MA 02780